TEMPLATE REPORT MEETINGS
Report from Commission meeting on European Professional Card 

Brussels, 25th March 2014 

	Name and position:
	Richard Price (EAHP Secretariat)

	Name of the project/meeting:
	European Commission meeting on the European Professional Card


	Date and place of meeting:
	25th March 2014, 

DG Internal Market offices, Brussels

	Purpose of the meeting:
	To share with stakeholders the developments so far in constructing a European Professional Card system.
 

	Was it upon invitation, if so from whom:
	Yes, EAHP were invited by the Commission after expressing their interest in the system by email in February

	Present at the meeting (name people):
	Richard Price for EAHP. Also representatives from many national competent authorities and permanent representatives, UEMS, ESNO, EFN and PGEU.

	Outcome of the meeting:
	The EPC (as the Commission prefer to refer to it) will not be a physical card, but an online portal, where professionals can upload the necessary documents for recognition (e.g. degree certificate etc) which can be checked by their home authority, and then become much more readily transportable around Europe, in contrast to the present system whereby professionals must send these to the destination country each time according to individual systems. It will have a basis on existing IMI communication systems between national competent authorities.

Presentations gave an indication of what the web portal might look like.

Much of the discussion focused on what constitutes a “home authority” where the individual has obtained qualifications from different countries, or components of qualifications from different countries (could be a relevant issue for future HP CTF).

The PAO was reassured by an answer to his question, that the system will enable pharmacists to upload additional qualifications to the system other than their MPharm. This is a point of interest to UEMS and ESNO too. Commission did warn however that they do not wish the system to move significantly away from its recognition intent.

Conversation with PGEU during the break revealed their members are supporting pharmacists being a part of the professional card system, though the vote was a little split, with northern European countries being more cautious than southern Europeans. More generally they are willing to let other professions take the first lead.

 

	Impact for EAHP (if any):
	To continue to follow this subject file and respond to consultation as it will have impact for members wishing to practice in other countries, and recognition procedures for any future HP CTF. 

	Action needed by EAHP
	To monitor the issue and respond to consultation

	Follow up needed?
	Respond to consultation

	Next meetings:
	Nothing scheduled.
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